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Good afternoon Chairwomen Roegner, Vice Chairman Lipps, ranking member Leland 
and members of the House Committee on Federalism and Interstate Relations. I testify 
today in support of Sub H.B. 233. 

We all enjoy many constitutionally protected rights. And we understand that the State 
may put restrictions on those rights. To properly do so, they must show a justifiable 
need for that restriction. You can’t yell “FIRE!” in a crowded movie theater. 

No one has ever shown the need to restrict the constitutionally protected, individual right 
to bear arms in most of the places that Ohio law restricts people from having a firearm 
available to defend their life. 

There is serious criminal activity in Ohio. We are suffering through a drug epidemic. 
Serious crimes deserve serious (felony) punishment. It is a waste of law-enforcement, 
prosecutorial, and judicial resources to criminalize an otherwise law-abiding citizen with 
a similar degree of crime for status offenses. 

There is a huge difference between the crimes of rape, murder, arson, and a CHL 
holder walking into a church or library which happens to be a government building. The 
law should reflect that stark difference. 

Sub. H.B. 233 makes the punishment fit the crime. 

We have endorsed it and recommend its passage. 

Respectfully submitted, 

James Irvine, President 
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